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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: Rosemary Mulligan <mullymacd@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, May 04, 2013 5:32 PM

To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

Subject: MUPTE program

We oppose the MUPTE application for the Hub.  We feel the city is getting saturated with apartments.   

 

Tax breaks for potential businesses that have good paying jobs to offer are a better investment for the city.  

 

Dick and Rosemary Mulligan  541-343-5393 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: Michael Russo <mrusso@uoregon.edu>

Sent: Sunday, May 05, 2013 4:05 PM

To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

Subject: Comments on the MUPTE for The Hub

Dear Mayor and City Councilors: 

 

I have the following comments on the proposed project. 

• First and foremost, the MUPTE program, with its all-or-nothing approach to giving tax breaks to developers will be 

amended or discontinued shortly.  And thank goodness for that.  MUPTE was ill-conceived and extremely poorly 

designed. 

• Nonetheless, it would be desirable to have this project. 

• I assume that the developers of this project realize what a "big ask" this stream of tax breaks is.  The project 

document states "If MUPTE isn't granted, this project will not be built."  Well, what else would we expect them to 

say?  Without a process of recapturing tax breaks if the project's economics turn out to be rosier than appear in their 

spreadsheets (a near certainty), the City is again—though its own doing—in a poor negotiating position. 

• The City should reject the MUPTE benefits for the project, and then sit down with the developers to try to make the 

project work.  It will be important to provide some face-saving for the developers, perhaps by offering 1 or 2 years 

worth of tax breaks, 

• Rather than providing tax breaks at all, the City should consider working with the developers to create some benefits 

that make sense to both parties.  I have two ideas here: 

• First, although the height is at the city limit, perhaps the city might consider a variance to allow for 1 or 2 more 

stories.  This would boost the returns for the developers, and although this would exceed the city's height limit, the 

project might be sufficiently unique to do so.  I understand from a councilor with which I spoke that there may not be 

support at this point for exceeding the height limit, but it might be worse to lose the project altogether. 

• Second, and more preferable in my eyes, is to recognize how this neighborhood will evolve and provide some one-

time public funding where it would make sense.  Given the prospect of the Northwest Community Credit Union 

building nearby and other projects, I believe at some point the City will need to build an pedestrian bridge across 

Broadway/Franklin.  Otherwise, a great many highly dangerous crossings will be made daily and also during evening 

hours.  Why not offer to build this bridge in such a way that it offers a direct access (perhaps on the second floor) to 

the Hub building?  This would be a significant amenity with long-lasting benefits to the project's owners and serve the 

City's interests as well. 

I appreciate the opportunity to comment on the project. 

 

Michael V. Russo 

1975 Potter Street 

Eugene, OR  97405 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: jennifer115@comcast.net

Sent: Monday, May 06, 2013 11:48 AM

To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

Subject: Public Comments on The Hub

Saw your advertisement in The Register-Guard pertaining to public comments regarding yet another 
tax exemption for a new company. 
  
We are strongly opposed. 
 
As homeowners, we pay our share of taxes which according to the City of Eugene is not enough 
hence the measure in the current election asking for more money which we cannot afford, could 
make us and others homeless if this is passed. 
  
We encourage new growth and businesses but feel ALL should pay their taxes to be part of our 
community.  As it stands now, that is not happening and we feel it should.  It's the "little guy" getting 
hurt once again. 
  
Thank  you for being the person to receive comments from "the public". 
  
Jennifer Levenson 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: Stu Thomas <thomas@uoregon.edu>

Sent: Tuesday, May 07, 2013 4:53 PM

To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

Subject: Re. MUPTE application for The Hub student housing project on East Broadway

The City of Eugene is currently experiencing a terrible budget deficit.  So bad that we've been asked to approve 

a ballot measure to raise money for necessary services. 

 

From the number of "For Rent for Fall" signs, there appears to be a real overabundance of student housing all 

around the University of Oregon.  And one only has to drive through the university neighborhoods to see many 

more student apartment buildings in the process of being built.  And then there's Capstone! 

 

Given all this, how can the City of Eugene even consider issuing another property tax exemption for student 

housing at this time? 

 

Have you all gone completely mad??!! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Stuart Thomas 

1879 Olive St. 

Eugene, 97401 

541-344-6147 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: Camilla Pratt <camillapratt@live.com>

Sent: Wednesday, May 08, 2013 10:35 AM

To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda; *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager

Subject: The Hub

Regarding the proposed building of The Hub at 505 East Broadway 

  

Amanda Nobel Flannery, Mayor Kitty Piercy and Members of Eugene City Council: 
  

When I arrived in Eugene forty-seven years ago, Yapoah Terrace was a new reality.  I was amazed at the incongruity of 
size and location.  Now, almost 5 decades later, steadily growing trees and other plants have softened the effect, but it 

remains an eyesore and severely sun-shadows properties north of it. 

  

As for the location of a 12-story building at 505 East Broadway on a relatively small footprint, the effect would be even 

more disconnected with the surrounding landscape.   

  

If its intended purpose is student housing, pedestrian safety will always be a huge problem given the configuration of 
East Broadway/Franklin Boulevard traffic at this location.  This would be the wrong side of the street in that regard. 

  

In my view, a building of this height in this location would be a monument to: 
1) the greed of some developer/builder; and 

2) our City's lack of discernment about what is appropriate in terms of scale and function. 

  

However, the bottom line is:  City of Eugene residents cannot afford future MUPTE tax subsidies. 

  

Camilla Pratt 

120 Westbrook Way 

Eugene 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: Dennis Casady <dennis427@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 23, 2013 11:18 AM
To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda
Subject: MUPTE regarding HUB

I am very much opposed to the proposed 12‐story apartment building (The HUB on Franklin Blvd.) receiving the MUPTE.  
Anyone with common sense will realize that this will only be additional student housing in a market where there is 
already too many vacancies.  The downtown LCC apartment building has yet to fill up.  The Capstone project will see the 
same results. 
 
The City needs to stop giving tax relief to these out of town developers and investors that no interest in the City of 
Eugene other that what  they can get out of it. 
 
We have a desirable place to live and people will continue to move here regardless and we have no obligation to just 
GIVE it away. 
 
If we had stopped the MUPTE earlier, the City would not have had to have the proposed  Measure 20‐211 (city monthly 
fee) on the ballot. 
The City would have enough money in the budget and we wouldn't be contemplating cutting jobs and services. 
 
Thank you, 
Dennis Casady 
P.O. Box 5028 
Eugene, OR  97405 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: Paul Cauthorn <paulcauthorn@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 23, 2013 1:21 PM
To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda
Subject: MUPTE NO HUB

Giving away tax breaks for student housing is a really stupid idea. There is already way too much student 
housing and the market is glutted. 

Boom bust cycles are partially caused by the manipulation of the government. Please end the subsidies for out 
of state corporations. Please stop picking the winners and losers. Leave the market alone. 

The idea that people will only build if the government exempts them from paying their fair share of taxes is 
totally naive.  Don't be fooled by their claims.  

No more tax breaks! 

Thank you, 
Paul Cauthorn 
PO Box 5263 
Eugene, OR 97405 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: Richard Romm <franklin51@aol.com>
Sent: Wednesday, May 29, 2013 3:13 PM
To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda
Subject: student housing project on Broadway

Hello Ms Flannery, 
 You have asked for comments to the Eugene Planning and Development Dept.  I've had a chance to look 
at the rendering of the new student housing building proposal on Broadway.    
 As a preface, I am a longtime (since 1965) resident of Eugene and although now retired, spent 31 years 
working in the Student Housing Department of the U of O.   As a younger man, I also had the educational 
experience of working for my uncle, a world famous architectural photographer, Julius Shulman, who died 
several years ago at age 99, garnering numerous awards from the A.I.A, and much recognition.   I learned so 
much from him, not only about architecture but also about siting and surroundings regarding buildings, 
especially those of this size. 
    After looking at the rendering online, II don't see how it can fit on that property but obviously, it 
can.   It actually is rather striking, architecturally, but I think a building of that size on that piece of property is 
totally inappropriate.  It would look so much nicer and so much more in scale if it were on a larger piece of land 
and had some significant setbacks from the street with the appropriate landscaping.   And....I think it's much too 
tall for that location, in spite of its rather interesting facade.  Even if there is an underground garage, the auto 
and pedestrian traffic that bldg will generate seems a bit (no, a LOT !) too much for that dinky piece of property 
fronting along one of the busiest streets in Eugene.  What authority does the Planning and Development Dept. 
have over such a proposal?  Does it have power over what a bulding looks like on a given piece of property?  I 
suspect again that there are no laws or ordinances governing this. 
 If some of these non-local or in some cases even non-regional developers have any knowledge of the 
future demographics of the student population in Eugene, they would think twice about building here, in view 
of the multitude of new student housing spaces recently being constructed or in the process of such.  Does the 
Planning and Development Dept. take these demographic predictions into its view when approving or not 
approving such projects?   One short-range example I feel relates to the article in the REGISTER-GUARD that 
I read last Sunday talking about how California now has billions of dollars in surplus this year and will probably 
try to buoy up some of the severe cuts they made in the past 5 years, including their cuts to higher education in 
California.   Many students preferred to spend four years at the UO paying high non-resident fees, because they 
could not complete their education in California universities in less than five or six years due to cuts in 
classes.  Now, over the next several years, I suspect this condition will change, especially in the wake of the 
large tuition increase slated for 2013/14 at UO.  Therefore I think quite a few students will choose to 'stay home' 
in California; this will have a significant effect on the population of our university here in addition to the normal 
prediction of a more flat graduation rate in Oregon high schools. 
 Thanks for reading this opinion.  Even if you have little or no power to determine how a building looks 
or how it is placed on a piece of property I hope the city does NOT approve a property tax waiver; maybe that 
will keep it from being built!   
 Sincerely  yours,    Richard (Dick) Romm     
          5120 Nectar Way, Eugene 97405 
          (541)686.1394     
          <franklin51@aol.com> 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: ruth anne paul <ra1uha@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, May 29, 2013 6:48 PM
To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda
Subject: RE; MUPTE program

Please....no more tax exemptions  to builders in Eugene!  There have already been too many and it 
is Eugene's residents/taxpayers who end up paying more in taxes for our city's services etc. as a 
result.  This makes Growth a negative rather than a positive for all of Eugene. I have been a 
resident of Lane County since 1987 and of Eugene since 1991.     Sincerely, Ruth Anne Paul, 1755 
Kingsley Rd. Eugene, OR 97401 
 



Lloyd Helikson
Eugene, OR 97405

541-357-0923 (cell)
lhelikson@gmail.com

May 30, 2013
RE:  MUPTE Application for the Proposed Hub in Eugene Apartment Project

Mayor, Councilors and City Staff:

I understand that a Chicago firm is requesting a ten year property tax break potentially 
worth about $4.5 million on a proposed 12 story, 197 unit student housing tower ("Hub 
in Eugene").  This project would house about 508 students (508 bedrooms) or 2% of the 
University population (23,930, excluding unclassified and non matriculated students).  I 
am opposed to the granting of MUPTE for this project, and the request should be denied.

Earlier this year, the City Council granted a ten year property tax exemption, worth 
about $8.5 million, for a large student housing project which will house about 1,286 
students (1,286 bedrooms) or about 5% of the University population.  I advised the City 
Council in April 2012, regarding the earlier MUPTE proposal, that, in my opinion, the 
University neighborhood rental markets were approaching saturation.  I provided 
Council members with my research detailing the nature of the existing or approaching 
saturation at that time. I have since updated my research.

Since 2008, off-campus housing for University of Oregon students has become or is 
becoming available in and near University neighborhoods to the tune of about 80 
apartment projects, providing about 1,409 apartment units (based upon permit 
applications from 2007 to current).  These apartments have or will have roughly 4,258 
bedrooms for 4,258 students (assuming one student per bedroom).  This apartment 
development has been mostly in and around the West, South and East University 
neighborhoods.  Twelve of these projects/buildings, representing about 1,765 
bedrooms/students, received, or will receive, MUPTE (about 41% of the total, 
1,765/4,258).  The 4,258 bedrooms include only the more recent construction, and does 
not include previously existing apartments in and around the University neighborhoods 
or in the Autzen stadium area.  It also does not include recent construction of housing 
downtown, such as the LCC downtown campus housing consisting of 75 apartments and 
255 beds/students.  The off-campus housing for 4,258 students constructed or planned 
for construction since 2008 represents housing for about 18% of the total University 
student population (23,930), not including the currently proposed MUPTE project.
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The University recently (2012) built the East Campus Residence Hall, which has 451 
rooms.  Off-campus student housing development, together with the University on-
campus development, will result in total housing completed or planned to be completed 
since 2008 for over 4,709 students, or about 20% of the current university student 
population (4,709/23,930), not including the currently proposed MUPTE project.

According to a University study, Eugene had a 5% vacancy rate for apartments in 2010. 
The study noted that a vacancy rate of 5% was ideal and anything over 5% would be 
considered overbuilt.  See University of Oregon Residence Hall Feasibility and Market 
Demand Study, Final Report, September 2011 (UO Study) at 108.  About 77% of the 
recent student housing boom (3,627/4,709) has been or is being completed after 2010 
(certificates of occupancy in and after 2011).  Housing for about 15% of the University 
student population has been or is being completed after 2010.  This quantity of 
additional student housing in the area surrounding the University most likely has 
increased or will increase the vacancy rate in the University area significantly above 5%, 
creating an overbuilt situation.

The City's approval of the proposed MUPTE, subsidizing housing for an additional 508 
students, an additional 2% of the University student population, would further 
exacerbate the over building of University student housing.

Our family is currently absorbing the impact of the saturation.  We built a 7 unit 
(3BR/unit) apartment building in the West University neighborhood, without the benefit 
of MUPTE, in 2009.  My parents had owned the property since the 1950s.  My mother, 
through an LLC, owns the apartments.  She has been a resident of Eugene for about 60 
years.

At the beginning of this school year, September, 2012, 3 of our 7 units were not rented. 
We reduced rent to attempt to get the remaining units rented, and offered to rent two of 
the units by the bedroom.  We now finally have much of the remaining units rented at 
significant rent discounts (all but two bedrooms in one unit).  By my calculations, we 
lost or will lose roughly $40,000 in the 2012-13 year due to the market saturation 
(compared to the prior year).  Of course, we still have to pay our property taxes even if 
the units are empty, since we do not have the benefit of MUPTE.  We are left to worry 
whether we will be able to rent our units and whether revenue from the apartments will 
pay our expenses.  The large project recently receiving MUPTE, and currently under 
construction, has not even yet affected the market saturation.  I am sure our situation is 
not unique.  LCC Titan Court, with 25 or 19% UO students, had 51% occupancy 
(131/255) as of May 22, 2013.

Page 2



There is no need for the City to use MUPTE to promote the building of student 
apartments in or near the University neighborhoods.  Areas close to the University have 
been and are currently experiencing a huge amount of apartment construction.  The 
University enrollment is plateauing such that new apartment buildings may need to 
compete for students with current apartment buildings and with on campus housing 
provided by the University.  Projects built with MUPTE and other public subsidies may 
be competing for business with each other.  One of the effects may be reduced property 
values for apartment buildings which actually pay property taxes on improvements, 
which may eventually reduce property tax revenues from such properties.

The City should discontinue its policy of using MUPTE to discriminate against local 
residents who took a risk and invested in student housing apartments.  It is not fair to 
grant large property tax exemptions to out of state developers, such that their apartment 
buildings compete against smaller apartment buildings built locally without MUPTE. 
MUPTE should never be used to drive existing businesses out of business.  The granting 
of MUPTE under such circumstances could erode the support of Eugene citizens for 
City government.

The City should limit the MUPTE program so it is focused on low income housing 
outside of the University area, in areas which would clearly not be developed without 
the benefit of MUPTE.  The City should not continue to grant MUPTE requests or 
provide other public subsidies for University student housing.

Thank you.

Lloyd Helikson
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The attachments referenced in Mr. Conte’s written comment were provided on a disc.  A copy of the 

disc is located in the council office.  (Members of the public can view the disc at the City Manager’s 

Office at 125 East 8
th

 Avenue, 2
nd

 Floor.)   
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: HAMMOND Laura A
Sent: Friday, May 31, 2013 1:32 PM
To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda
Cc: SULLIVAN Mike C; BRAUD Denny
Subject: FW: Core Campus project

FYI 
 
From: Sanders Patrice (US Partners) [mailto:patrice.sanders@partners.mcd.com]  
Sent: Friday, May 31, 2013 12:43 PM 
To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager 
Subject: Core Campus project 
 
Dear Mayor and City Council, 
 
As a local business owner and a longtime resident of Eugene, I have been extremely excited over the development that 
has been occurring this past year or so; especially in the core of downtown and around the University. I see the 
difference in my business, the diversity of my customers and I personally enjoy all that is happening with new 
restaurants and places to shop and visit. 
 
I am writing to you to express my support for the Core Campus project. I attended a meeting a few months ago to learn 
more about the development and came away very impressed with the forethought that went into the plan. 
 
First, I am very pleased to see the continued development along the campus corridor and along Franklin Blvd. This 
project would fill an eyesore piece of property and serve as a gateway to the campus as students/family and visitors 
arrive for various reasons. It also places a large number of students much closer to campus and would also enhance the 
future development of the Riverfront area. 
 
I understand the city’s concern with the tax exemption request however because of that I understand the design of the 
building will be LEED certified. Along with the minimal parking they are offering, encourages the use of alternative 
transportation which all fits into the city’s goal for sustainability. I see this as a very good investment for the future 
beyond the rate of taxes that will be paid after the exempt period ends. 
 
I hope you will consider some of these points as you discuss this project further. I feel the positive energy and am seeing 
the momentum that’s being created to enhance our city and the University. I’d like to see that continue and support the 
fact that it is being done with balanced objectives which makes it a win for all. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Patti A. Sanders 
Owner/Operator 
M‐D Sanders Restaurants 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: Steven Church <Steve@cobaltservicesinc.com>
Sent: Friday, May 31, 2013 3:43 PM
To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager
Subject: MUPTE 

I would like to see this 12 story student project go forward to allow both housing and creating all the local business to 
support both the project as well as the concentration of students to one area! 
 
Steven Church  
steve@cobaltservicesinc.com 
 
http://www.cobaltservicesinc.com   
 
IT Consultant 
Cobalt Computer Services Inc 
Message Number:    541-393-2545 x 1 
Fax Number:              541-393-2582 
 

CONFIDENTIALITY AND PROPRIETARY INFORMATION NOTICE: This email including attachments, is covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act 
(18 U.S.C. 2510-2521) and contains confidential information belonging to the sender which may be legally privileged. Nothing contained in this message or in any 
attachment shall constitute an Electronic Signature or be given legal effect under 44 U.S.C. 3504 Sec. 1707. The information is intended only for the use of the 
individual or entity to which it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or the taking of 
any action in reliance of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited. If you have received this electronic transmission in error, please immediately notify us 
by phone or arrange for the return of the transmitted information to us. 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: McGlade, Charles (MD) <ctm@rapc.com>
Sent: Friday, May 31, 2013 4:23 PM
To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager
Subject: MUPTE project

This is a note in favor of proceeding with the project given the positive impact on the local economy.  I hope that you 
will consider local jobs in your decision process. 
  
Chuck McGlade 
 

 
CONFIDENTIALITY & PRIVACY NOTICE: The information contained in this email transmission is privileged, proprietary and/or confidential. Unauthorized use, 
review and/or distribution of this information is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please promptly notify the sender so our records can be 
corrected. Please delete the original and copy of this email and destroy any print copies that may have been generated from this transmission. 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: WALKER Clayton (SMTP)
Sent: Saturday, June 01, 2013 9:56 AM
To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager
Cc: WALKER Clayton (SMTP)
Subject: Testimony regarding MUPTE

To the Mayor and City Council;  I support granting MUPTE status to the CORE CAMPUS project primarily from a fairness 
perspective.  The program was available to the developers when they began investing in the planning process and to 
withhold it now would not be right since it does appear to meet all of the cities goals for qualifying. We should treat all 
applicants equally, Thank you.   
 
Clayton W. Walker, CCIM  |  Principal Broker 
C.W. Walker & Associates, LLC 
Commercial Real Estate Brokers & Consultants 
1225 Lawrence St  | Eugene  | OR 97401  
P.O. Box 1338 | Eugene | OR 97440 
Phone 541.484.4422 |  Fax 541.484.1337 
cwwalker@ccim.net 
www.cwwalker.net 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: BRIAN WEAVER <brian1813@msn.com>
Sent: Sunday, June 02, 2013 9:31 PM
To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda
Cc: ZELENKA Alan; TAYLOR Betty L; PRYOR Chris E; BROWN George R; POLING George A; 

EVANS Greg A; SYRETT Claire M; CLARK Mike
Subject: Proposed MUPTE for hub

Hi Amanda, 
  
I oppose the proposed MUPTE for the Hub project on 505 E. Broadway, in Eugene. 
  
If this MUPTE is granted, the local taxpayers will have to pay for the project occupant's use of City provided 
services, and City property taxes on yet another real estate development.  It will also give an unfair advantage to 
a corporate developer based in Chicago and help upset Eugene’s real housing market.  Most local developers 
are not granted such an exemption. 
  
I think it’s rather obvious by now that the City’s essential services should be given a higher priority than 
enriching an out-of-state developer.  Ignoring this fact will deepen the resentment toward the local government, 
and ruin any chance of passing a possible bond measure for a new city hall.  Remember the 2-to-1 beating of the 
City fee measure. 
  
I know some MUPTE proponents claim that tax exemptions will pay dividends in the future.  However with the 
City’s overdrawn general fund, this MUPTE includes a huge risk that services may have to absorb.     
  
Thank you, 
Brian Weaver 
Ward #1 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: gordon boltz <gordonboltz777@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, June 02, 2013 10:44 AM
To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager
Subject: MUPTE student housing on Franklin

I am writing to encourage your "yes" vote on the 12 story student housing development on 
Franklin.  This project would create local jobs (the Developer historically hires between 85% and 95% 
local people for their projects), and fit nicely into the downtown core where higher density is 
encouraged.  As enrollment in the University of Oregon increases additional housing will be in greater 
demand. 
  
Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
  
Gordon Boltz 
574 Wimbledon Ct. 
Eugene, OR 97401 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: Carolyn Jacobs <carolyn.i.jacobs@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, June 02, 2013 10:31 PM

To: NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

Subject: Core Campus/Hub MUPTE comments

Attachments: MUPTE.odt

Amanda - Please find attached my comments of the Core Campus/ Hub MUPTE apllication.  Please enter into 

the record and forward to the City Manager, City Mayor and City Councilors. 

Thank you - Carolyn Jacobs 



Mayor and City Council:  I strongly urge you to approach your consideration 

of this MUPTE application  through the eyes of the community.  As seen on 

the ground there are half a dozen large scale and close to a dozen small scale 

student apartments under construction as we write.  All are being done 

without a MUPTE (as of course have most all of those completed in the area 

around the University in the past several years).  The profits for multi-

unrelated adult housing (where rents are set by the bedroom) are so great that 

developers have all the incentive they need as they have more than proved.   

 

At the end of this summer several thousand new bedrooms will come on line 

despite the fact that the past school year the close in neighborhoods have seen 

for rent signs displayed by both brand new projects (in R3/R4 zones) as well 

as in front of what were single family homes (in R1 zones).  The Hub most 

certainly falls into the category of un-needed housing.   

 

If being un-needed wasn't enough of an argument, the scale of this project is 

grossly inappropriate to its suroundings.  At one end, both the Federal Court 

House and numerous buildings downtown  are closer to half the proposed 

height.  In the other direction the University Campus has a general policy of 

four story building height.  It is also irresponsible to build such a large scale 

project on such a small lot – absolutely no open space for 500 twenty year 

olds.  They will, without a doubt be partying in the street and in the nearby 

residential neighborhoods. 

 

While there are many benefits to the community from increased density (both 

residential and commercial) along transit corridors, 500 students in this 

particular location is extremely irresponsible when one considers the safety 

of these young people.  There is no light or crosswalk at Paterson Street and 

even if there were one would have to assume that students walking and 

biking to the University will be crossing Franklin Blvd at any and all points 

between the Hub and the University at all times of day.  At night, one would 

have to assume, they will be crossing Franklin and other busy nearby streets 

in all states of inebriation as they are well known to do most nights of the 

week in all the neighborhoods they currently live in. 

 

Please remember, these 500 students are already living, shopping, eating out 



etc.  somewhere in our community.  Their spending won't suddently be 

bringing new dollars into our community and, in fact, their rent money will 

absolutely be traveling out of our community. 

 

One last important point that the eyes in the community will understand is 

that the argument that the Hub will somehow benefit the surrounding R1 

neighborhoods is false.  These neighborhoods will always be extremely 

attractive to students.  Their very closeness to the University will always be 

their calling card.  It doesn't hurt that the streets are tree lined, houses have 

yards, driveways for parking, for those that want to party there are countless 

blocks with agreeable residents, and for those that don't there are still some 

areas of relative peace and quiet.  The idea that the Hub would somehow 

make these neighborhoods attractive to families is naive if not dishonest.  

Given the number of for sale signs in these neighborhoods, it is quite clear 

that families are not willing to invest in property in areas of scattered (and 

sometimes continuous) blight.  The increase in trash, vandalism, crime, noise,  

threatening behavior etc. that accompanies increases in student density is not 

a selling feature for family homes in R1 neighborhoods around the 

University.  “Stabilizing” these  neighborhoods will require significant policy 

changes on the part of the City and the University. 

 

If the Hub were truly as wonderful as the application attempts to convince the 

reader, it would be moving forward without  a MUPTE.  One has to assume 

that the tax exemption is a way to shift the risk to the City – asking the City 

to guarantee a certain level of profit should the developers have erred in their 

judgment about what is “needed” in Eugene at this time. 

 
Carolyn Jacobs (chair South University Neighborhood Association) 
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From: Keith Baskett <keithbaskett@comcast.net>
Sent: Monday, June 03, 2013 7:59 AM
To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager

I am a local business owner with five locations in the Eugene/Spring area. I am very excited for the proposed 12 story 
student housing on Franklin. This will continue to help our City and economy to move forward. This is another important 
part of our sustainability as small city bringing business in from around the country. This will also help the revitalization 
of the Franklin area. 
Best regards, 
Keith Baskett 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: John Lawless <jlawless@tbg-arch.com>
Sent: Monday, June 03, 2013 8:14 AM
To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager
Subject: Support for The Hub MUPTE

Dear Mayor and City Councilors, 
 
Little by little, Eugene is growing up in a way that we have proactively envisioned.  We need to continue stoking the fire 
that MUPTE and many other helpful programs have ignited over the last 10 years to build more momentum.  Without 
increased density, we will never approach the critical mass necessary to truly and sustainably support the networks of 
infrastructure we need to reach our community goals. 
 
I urge you to support this project with full MUPTE opportunities, including the developer’s early pay offer, and don’t close 
the damper on the momentum we’ve fire up recently. 
 
Thank you. 
 
John Lawless, AIA | Principal 
TBG Architects + Planners 
132 East Broadway, Suite 200 | Eugene, Oregon 97401 
541.687.1010 x16 | jlawless@tbg-arch.com 

Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail. 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: Linda O'Bryant <lobryant@comcast.net>
Sent: Monday, June 03, 2013 9:44 AM
To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager
Subject: MUPTE

If you give tax incentives for one developer you should give the same tax incentives to all developers that have their 
applications in.  If you want to change the rules that’s fine; just don’t do it in mid‐stream.  Process the applications in 
hand then make changes. 
 
 
 
Linda O’Bryant, Principal Broker 
CRS, PMN,ABR, CSP, GRI, SRES,  
Re/Max Hall of Fame – Top 1% of Realtors 
Eugene Association of Realtors – 2012 President 
Oregon Assoc. of Realtors – 2011‐2012 
     Professional Development Committee 
Oregon State Women’s Council of Realtors – 2009 President 
OREF – Board of Managers 
RMLS – Strategic Advisory Committee 
 
Re/Max Integrity Real Estate 
4710 Village Plaza Loop #200. Eugene, OR 97401 
Office – 541‐302‐4808 / Cell – 541‐915‐5840 
Fax ‐ 541‐868‐8271 / Toll Free – 888‐334‐3773 
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From: PIERCY Kitty

Sent: Monday, June 03, 2013 1:37 PM

To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager

Subject: Fwd: Opposition to granting property tax exemption

Attachments: Ms_Piercy.docx; ATT00001.htm

FYI 

 

Sent from my iPad 

 

Begin forwarded message: 

From: "sromy@aol.com" <sromy@aol.com> 

Date: June 3, 2013, 1:12:59 PM PDT 

To: PIERCY Kitty <Kitty.Piercy@ci.eugene.or.us> 

Subject: Opposition to granting property tax exemption 

Dear Ms Piercy,  
 
Please see the attached letter that explains my opposition to the City of Eugene granting a property 
tax exemption to the 12 story student apartment building proposed for the property at East Broadway and 
Ferry. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
Steve Romania 



Ms. Kitty Piercy 
Honorable Mayor 
City of Eugene, Oregon 
 
 
Re: MUPTE issue on Broadway/Ferry 
 
Dear Ms. Piercy, 
 
This letter is being sent as opposition to the granting of a property tax exemption for the 
proposed 12 story student housing development at East Broadway and Ferry. In the interest of 
disclosure, you should be aware that I am a partner in the Courtside/Skybox apartments which 
are located at 1410 Orchard St and 1417 Villard St.  
 
The project was built at a time where there was a demand for student housing in Eugene and a 
need for close proximity housing was a priority. Even though the property was located on the 
opposite side of campus, we did not seek nor require a tax exemption in order to fund the 
project. In fact, we continue to pay over $300,000 in property taxes annually. 
 
The thought of the City subsidizing an out of state developer so he can profit is detrimental to the 
market in two ways: 
 

1. Currently the demand for student housing has been met and now exceeded given the 
latest projects. (one of which is another tax subsidized project being built by Capstone). 
Our appraiser has indicated that there is an excess of beds in the market, with more 
coming on line; while at the same time flat enrollment growth at the University. This is 
projected for the forseeable future and will only be remedied by additional classroom 
expansion which will take some time.  

2.  As more properties have less than stabilized occupancy, there will undoubtedly be an 
erosion of value and subsequent appeals on property taxes. So the very thing that you are 
trying to accomplish, (more property taxes) could potentially result in less revenues thru 
appeals. 

 
 The University of Oregon student housing market has proven attractive for national developers. 
They will build here as long as they have the money. Right now the money is plentiful and 
interest rates are low, which is why there is so much interest and now overbuilding in lower 
quality locations. By right, nothing can be done to stop this inevitability. However, it is unfair for 
the City to subsidize and enhance this trend at the expense of existing property owners. If the 
developer can’t make it pencil without a huge tax break, then maybe it should not be built. If he 
can, then we have no issues and will deal with the competition as a by-product of owning real 
estate.  
 
Best Regards, 
 
Steve Romania 
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NOBEL FLANNERY Amanda

From: SLOCUM Tom (SMTP)
Sent: Monday, June 03, 2013 5:14 PM
To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager
Subject: MUPTE on Franklin

 
Mayor, Councillors, City Manager, 
 
  I urge you to accept the application for construction of the proposed 12‐story student housing project to be 
sited on Franklin Blvd. and to grant the developer the requested MUPTE relief. 
 
  The project clearly meets the development standards for the area as set forth in Envision Eugene Plan. The 
developer has completed his application for the MUPTE under the City's existing MUPTE rules and the project should 
therefore be considered and approved in that context. 
 
  To set forth additional criteria for approval at this time is unjustifiable, and will only serve to add one more 
instance to 
  a growing list of cases where the City of Eugene changes the rules after the game has begun.  If the City is serious about 
the development of the EWEB site and other future sites, the Council should take heed. 
 
Here's hoping you will act wisely 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Tom Slocum 
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From: Julie Gentili Armbrust <julie@mediationnorthwest.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 04, 2013 9:16 AM
To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager
Subject: Public Comment - MUPTE

It has come to my attention that the City is taking public comment on the MUPTE application.  As a business 
owner and a concerned citizen of Eugene, I support this application for two unique reasons. 
 
First, this company has a long track record of providing local jobs.  I see far too many individuals who are 
struggling to make a living in Eugene.  Eugene needs more blue-collar, wage living jobs.  I work with 
individuals on a daily basis who are out of work and want to work.  This project would provide these jobs.   
 
Second, I recently moved my business out of the downtown area due to high vandalism and moved it to the 
Valley River area.  It is clear to me that a vibrant downtown Eugene begins with filling downtown Eugene with 
high density businesses and residential mixed-use projects.  This project would assist in the high density, 
downtown Eugene that will save the downtown. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Julie Gentili Armbrust 
 
 
--  
 

Julie Gentili Armbrust | Mediation Northwest  | 1580 Valley River Drive, 
Suite 250, Eugene, OR 97401 | Phone: 541.484.1200 | Toll-Free Fax: 866. 
228.4430 | www.MediationNorthwest.com 
 
IMPORTANT: This email and its attachments is intended solely for use by the addressee and may be privileged or 
confidential.  Any forward, dissemination, copying, or other use of this email is strictly prohibited.   
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Subject: RE: The Core Buiding

 
From: Gary Gentry [mailto:grgentry@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 05, 2013 9:58 AM 
To: *Eugene Mayor, City Council, and City Manager 
Subject: The Core Buiding 
 
 

Dear Mayor Piercy, Council Members and Mr. Ruiz,  
  
I live in Eugene and care about how the decisions made for the city that affect its future, especially those 
relating to our downtown areas.  
  
I was dismayed to read about the Core proposal in the Register Guard recently.  I believe the Core 
proposal would be inappropriate for not only the specific location planned, but also for the future development 
of the downtown areas as a whole, and for the lack of substantial revenue to be generated to the benefit of the 
city.   The 12 story building would be far too large for the area – it would be out of character with our 
downtown, would cast shadows taking away from the openness of the area, and would result in traffic and 
congestion that the city streets are not designed to handle. Additional tax revenue for the city is certainly 
needed, but this is the wrong vehicle to accomplish it, and the break given the developer is out of proportion to 
the benefit derived by the city.  I feel the results of this project would not truly add either to the city's liveability 
or, in the end, its long-term revenue. 
  
Having moved to Eugene from St. Louis, MO and having seen these types of projects before – those that are out 
of character for an area - I’ve seen the negative impacts to a city.  And the resulting “white elephant” for the 
city is a long-term burden that planners don’t often take into account.  We should not let immediate needs 
dictate decisions that will have long-term negative impacts.  
I also believe that student housing in Eugene is overbuilt, and several recent  RG articles confirm 
this.  Enrollment at UO is certainly leveling out, and will undoubtedly begin to decrease over the next few years 
as a result of higher education moving more and more into the online world.  This article from the Christian 
Science Monitor Weekly issue for this week, was splashed on its cover: "The End of College?  How online 
learning will transform traditional education".  Go to this link for the full article:  
  
http://www.csmonitor.com/USA/Society/2013/0602/How-online-learning-is-reinventing-college?nav=87-frontpage-
entryInsideMonitor.  
  
This change is happening now, with enormous free online courses offered by some of our finest universities. As 
costs for campus learning continue to escalate, students may not fill student housing buildings. In ten years, the 
proposed 12 story building could be a huge liability for Eugene, costing the city dearly.  I would hope that this 
type of project will not be allowed to move forward to the detriment of all of us.  
  
With the best of hopes for our city,  
  
  
  
Gary Gentry 
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Gary R. Gentry     
3848 Ashford Drive 
Eugene, Oregon  97405 
541-510-6497 




